PANHELLENIC ASSOCIATIONGENERAL ASSEMBLY



3/24/20

- I. Call meeting to order
- II. Roll Call
- III. Panhellenic Creed
- IV. Reading and Approval of Minutes
- V. All SFL update
- VI. Executive Officer Report
- VII. Old Business
- VIII. New Business
- IX. Announcements

President, Brenne Ernst, phapresident.ku@gmail.com:

- Hope everyone is adjusting to our new normal!
 - o If you need to chat, have questions, etc., feel free to give me a call.
 - o Remaining meeting invitations sent, let me know if you have trouble with Zoom
- Director of Scholarship interviews Monday, March 30 (3/30)
 - New director will (hopefully) be at next GA
- Virtual President's Roundtable tomorrow (3/25)

Vice President, Rylie Boland, <u>kuphavp@gmail.com</u>:

- New budget presentation dates!
 - Presentation: 4/21
 - o Vote: 5/5
 - Logistics
 - For the presentation, I will put a Google Slides with a breakdown of all the changes and updates to the budget in my minutes that week, along with the actual new budget spreadsheet. I will go over the main points/big changes, but everything will be clearly outlined on the presentation. This way you all don't have to take notes and have a more detailed reasoning for everything.
 - For the voting (the budget is approved by one vote to approve/deny the entire thing and has to be approved by a ¾ vote), we will do voting through a Google form that will be released before 5/5.

- If you someone from your chapter (President, VP Finance, Advisor, etc.) has absolutely ANY questions, please feel free to contact me!! I'm happy to help explain things/give more reasoning if needed!
- I still need updated confirmation of totals through Rock Chalk Central from Alpha Chi Omega, Chi Omega, Delta Delta Delta Delta Gamma, Kappa Alpha Theta, Kappa Delta, and Pi Beta Phi.
 - Please confirm those numbers and send me an email as soon as possible!! Thanks!

Director of Health and Safety, Mahlet Fikru, kupharisk@gmail.com:

- Hope everyone is staying healthy!!
- Sober Sister training postponed
 - o Can be resumed in Fall 2020
- Mental Health Awareness Week postponed
 - Will be sending Brooke content for insta to help with mental health
- Greek Recycling Program
 - o Postponed until Fall 2020

Director of Public Relations, *Brooke Lindsay*, <u>kuphapr@gmail.com</u>:

- I have a social media calendar: Let me know if you have any days you need be to have a countdown for/hype up. Text me: 402.902.9237
- Please send me photos to be featured on the @kupanhellenic instagram!!!
- Guidebook will contain Fall 2019 grade reports and service hours.

Director of Recruitment Programming, Ashley Johnson, phakurecruit@gmail.com:

- Working with Brooke to complete the guidebook
- Interviewed my assistant applicants it went well
- DOR roundtable tomorrow
 - being sent as google slideshow
- DOR outfits and hashtags due April 1st

Director of Judicial Affairs, *Karly Ridder*, <u>kuphajudicial@gmail.com</u>:

- Reaching out to J-Board applicants about phone interviews this week
- Bylaw/Recruitment Policy voting submit your chapters' votes by next Tuesday (March 31)
 - Lot of links: (Bylaw proposals, Recruitment Policies proposals, Bylaw voting form, Recruitment Policies voting form)
 - https://docs.google.com/document/d/1ag-ya7neYV7xmBb8z6b9wdmsnAZ4m2iqEAzazx MQpAU/edit?usp=sharing
 - https://docs.google.com/document/d/1TDQz7vZaedun9WcXzA3ibRJ_7fR8KxcMAVTyxV vw03s/edit?usp=sharing
 - https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSehuoDMVjSSF2P3rX4awd4qrZPTQ561Cmf PJ5f2QhjilinlbA/viewform?usp=sf_link
 - https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSe_rMuDw6i4fkJlCXR22Hr3hMpY9Wl9bHZ 5NzK9oY-ToWpTOA/viewform?usp=sf_link
- I've been talking with DORs this week about outfits and hashtags and other fun stuff outfits and hashtags are due April 1st

Director of Interfraternal Relations & Member Development, Madisen Hane, pharelations.ku@gmail.com:

- Please have your Recruitment Chairs reach out to me if they have any additions/changes/questions about their Bid Day Themes
- SFL Awards have been cancelled for the time being, stay tuned for awards as they are currently
 in the judging process and will be announced eventually (most likely on @kansas_sfl on
 Instagram)
- New Member Educators must send me a list of New Members (from FFR19 and Informal 2020)
 who have not yet enrolled in the LDST course ASAP
- Stay safe and healthy everyone!

Director of Recruitment Personnel, *Katie Carter*, <u>ku.pha.cor@gmail.com</u>:

- I need to get in touch with all your new members about virtually signing MRABAs! Please get your New Member Educator to send me a PNM list ASAP!
 - I emailed them before spring break but then obviously things got crazy

Director of Recruitment Education, Merrill Haydon, pharecruiteducation@qmail.com:

- Met with recruitment team and then later with Brandon so we are all at least on the same page
- RC Interviews: Brenne, Katie, Ashley, and I are going to face time 134 women and interview
 them -- these interviews will be held starting tomorrow until April 3rd to accommodate all the
 given circumstances:/
- I am in contact with an online RC training program, which I will probably add for them to do over the summer to get more exposure since we lost all in person training etc
- There will still be some training this spring!! I will be planning some shortened/accelerated training courses and I think I will be hosting a Zoom "class" this semester to train them
- I am also working on a RC handbook thing that they can just save on their phones and it will have a lot of frequently asked questions/issues
- Any questions or concerns any of you get about Recruitment Counselors or training please just forward it all to me

Director of Philanthropy and Community Service, Grace Davis, phacommservice@agmail.com:

- Community Service Hours will no longer be counted by Panhellenic
 - Please reach out to your chapter headquarters about national requirements.
- If you are still going to ask your members to submit service hours, please make sure they are being safe and healthy.
- Please look into some online fundraising ideas as a replacement for philanthropy events. Some chapters have done 5K in a Day, Give Me 5 Campaign, Venmo Challenges, Donation Bingo, partnering with online boutiques, etc.
 - Please feel free to keep using CrowdChange for any fundraising needs.
 - If you plan to have a fundraising event, please let me know! PHA would love to advertise your fundraisers and donate.

Director of Diversity and Inclusion, *Rylee McClave*, <u>kuphadiversity@gmail.com</u>:

I emailed all the women in my committee for suggestions on how to stay in touch during this
time and the majority liked the idea of creating a group me and doing zoom meetings every
other week.

• Unfortunately I will not be able to make stickers until next semester because there is no efficient ways to distribute them to all chapter women

Director of Scholarship, Vacant:

•

- I. Delegate Reports
 - Alpha Chi Omega, *Grace Hatesohl* <u>axophi.panhellenicdelegate@gmail.com</u>:
 - We are having a virtual meeting with our chapter consultant next week
 - People have begun to move out
 - We are looking into making a plan to do a 5k in a day for The Willow!
 - Alpha Delta Pi, Jaylyn Teger adpi.tau.panhellenic@gmail.com:
 - Have been doing Zoom Exec and New Member meetings
 - Paper Chapters
 - 5k In a Day for Ronald Mcdonald House Charities Tomorrow
 - Chi Omega, Allison Morgan amorganict@yahoo.com:
 - Working on a smooth move out process
 - Had zoom chapter yesterday
 - Prepping for virtual NLC visit in April!
 - Delta Delta Delta, Marin Brown Mbrown.marin@gmail.com:
 - One of our members made an adorable sweatshirt that says "I miss Lawrence",
 a percent of the proceeds will go to Just food in Lawrence
 - Feel free to order one or pass this info to your chapter
 - **Delta Gamma**, *Phoenix Nghiem* <u>bkdgpanhellenic@gmail.com</u>:
 - Virtual new member education meeting on Wednesday
 - o Gamma Phi Beta, Abby Khoury kugphipavp@gmail.com:
 - Our philanthropy chair created t-shirts and 10% of the proceeds go to GOTR
 - Virtual Exec meeting on Wednesday
 - Kappa Alpha Theta, Maggie Ziegler <u>kuthetacpo@gmail.com</u>:
 - We have been having virtual executive officer meetings and have been sending out chapter minutes and weekly newsletter via email
 - Executive recruitment board met virtually and will meet monthly
 - Move out is spaced out to practice social distancing

- Kappa Delta, Daisy Jo Valeo kansaskd.panhellenic@gmail.com
 - Council meeting have moved online and we are sending out weekly newsletters to the chapter
 - Waiting to hear back from our housing core about move out
 - Our carnival has been pushed back to a later date into the fall
- Kappa Kappa Gamma, Sophie Kolkhorst kukkgpanhellenic@gmail.com:
 - Still figuring out our move out process for live in members
 - Got the dates for the Kappa Kappa Gamma convention for council members to attend this summer
- o Pi Beta Phi, Adriana Annett adrianaannett1@gmail.com:
 - Executive board meeting on sunday via zoom
 - Another executive board meeting with our alumni counterparts on monday via
 zoom to discuss further details on moving out of the house
 - House manager has started to plan out roommates for next school year
- Sigma Delta Tau, Katie Smithson sdtbetachipandel@gmail.com:
 - Everyone moved out of the house on Sunday
 - Online exec meetings and new member meetings
 - Trying to figure out the best ways to honor sisters who are graduating
- Sigma Kappa, Megan Gunter panhellenicdelegate.skku@gmail.com:
 - Online Exec Meetings Sunday's
 - Online Code of Conduct Workshop Wednesday
 - Online New Member Meeting on Thursday
 - Next Week 3/30-4/3 Virtual Week of Sisterhood, all chapters welcome to participate and provide points if you need things for your members! It will be on the @kusigmakappa Instagram story each day.
 - a) Missin' You Monday- What do you miss most about being on campus?
 - b) TikTok Tuesday- Send your TikToks featuring your chapter or campus!
 - c) Wear your Letters Wednesday- Submit you rockin' your letters!
 - d) Thank a Sister Thursday- Who are you thankful for and why?
 - e) Favorite Event Friday- What's your favorite chapter event?
- II. Advisor Report, Abby Torpy abigail.torpy@ku.edu:
 - Individual Award finalists for SFL Awards were emailed last week (KU emails)!

- Tag @kansas_sfl in your chapter's fun social distancing practices :)
- Chapter presidents (& advisors) were sent the NPC Financial Transparency form to forward on to chapter treasurers/finance VPs, just a reminder that needs to be sent back to me
- I know chapters are getting a lot of support from national headquarters, but if there are any questions for our office or anything we can do for y'all please let me know!

III. Old Business

0

IV. New Business

0

V. Announcements

- PHA totals were set with numbers from the Fall and as of right now, PHA does not plan on adjusting these numbers.
- Guidebook will contain Fall 2109 grade reports and service hour totals.
- o Judicial Board is disaffiliated during Recruitment week.

Kappa Delta motions to close

Kappa Kappa Gamma seconds

7:38